

Sew on and Sew Forth



Thanksgiving is a time of reflection and gratitude to those guild members you might have taken for granted that most deserve my expressions of appreciation.

With that I thank retiring board members Laura Sanders, Membership, and Cathy Rolfson, Librarian. Your dedication to the guild as well as to the board is greatly appreciated.

Thank you to new and continuing board members Stevie Breit, President; Mary Wolter, VP Planning; Laura Bond, Librarian; Kris Hagen, Membership; Debbie Blaustein, Secretary; Susan Lerch, Historian; Autumn Latimore, Hospitality; Regina Scott Brooks, VP Programs; Grace Kragness, Treasurer; Sharon Matusevicius and Sue Causey, Newsletter and Social Media. I am most grateful to you as you are stewards of our guild.

Thank you again to Mary Wolter and Kitty Friend who chaired the 2023 quilt show. Thank you too all you who volunteered to make our show a success. And thanks to all of you who joined our Zoom meetings and attended in person making the last Monday of each month memorable.

Until next month...with a grateful heart I want to again express my sincere gratitude to all of you. Thanksgiving blessings.

- Pat Henningfeld, President

November and December Birthdays

November

December

Nancy Larsen	Nov 2
Sharon Molina	Nov 4
Debbie Blaustein	Nov 5
Darlene Krueger	Nov 11
Joanna Bond	Nov 15
Jean Veltman	Nov 20
Kay Rigert	Nov 26
Elaine Biehn	Nov 28
Penny Mycon	Nov 29

Sue Lerch
Brenda Brusha
Ann Gedemer
Debbie Gillmore
Judy Martin
Jane Kotowski
Stacy Gavin
Dec 11
Dec 12
Dec 14
Dec 16
Dec 18
Dec 27



November 2023

Inside This Issue

Board Members 2023 Programs 2 Zoom	
Program Notes 3	
October Meeting Minutes 4	
October Meeting Photos 5)
Show and Tell 6, 7	,
Holiday Party, Book 7	,
Hospitality, Historian 8	}
Charity, Camps, Crayon 9	1
Thank you! 10)
Quilt Show Wrap Up 11, 12	2
Raffle Quilt Winner, Survey 12	2
Holiday Quilt Raffle Tix 13	3
Quilt Show Winners 14 – 16	;
Membership Form 17	,
Welcome Guests 18	3

Holiday Party

November 27, 2023

5:30 cocktails, 6:30 dinner

WEAR YOUR NAME TAG!!!!

Bring cash for hospitality donation!

The deadline for submitting articles is on or before the 8th of each month.

Submit your articles to:

Sharon Matusevicius at matusevicius. 1@att.net

Sue Causey at Ihqsuecausey@hotmail.com

Happy Birthday!!!

2023 LHQ Board Members

President

Pat Henningfeld

Vice President of Programs

Regina Scott Brooks

Vice President of Planning open

Vice President of Membership Laura Sanders

SecretaryDebbie Blaustein

TreasurerGrace Kragness

HospitalityAutumn Latimore

LibrarianCathy Rolfson

Historian Susan Lerch

PublicityPat Henningfeld

Social Media Sharon Matusevicius Sue Causey

Newsletter/Website Coordinators

Sharon Matusevicius matusevicius.1@att.net

Sue Causey lhqsuecausey@hotmail.com

Check out Facebook!

Please *like* our page and *share* it with your friends.

Updates to meetings and workshops will be posted



https://wwwfacebook.com/lighthousequiltersguild

2023 Programs

Nov 27

Holiday Party



No guild meeting in December.

The Zoom link will be published next month for members who are current with dues for 2023.

Enjoy the holidays!

For Zoom Viewers

As you all know having our meetings over Zoom was a good way to have a functioning guild during the Covid shut down. As we have returned to in person meetings, having a hybrid of Zoom and in person has been very challenging. I want everyone to know that each month we try to address issues raised to make the Zoom meeting the best we can. We try to make sure that guilts shown are passed in front of the camera, that everyone uses the mic so that they are heard, etc. The guild invested in a webcam that was recommended to us to improve the quality of our online picture but we saw that it did not improve the quality of the projection. We do not have the budget to invest hundreds of dollars into tech. We will continue to try to improve the online viewing experience of guild members. The Zoom meeting will be monitored onsite and if there is an issue please post it to the chat box on Zoom. As I have to interact with members and also the speaker, I will get someone to monitor this for me during the meeting.

If you work with Zoom through work or other organizations and have advice to help me improve this issue, I welcome your input.

Regina Scott Brooks, VP Programs

October Program Notes

Thanks to Judy Martin, Autumn Latimore, and Vicki Madsen for a very enlightening Schoolhouse at our October meeting. We have very talented members in the guild and I am always delighted when they share their skills with us. I hope you all had a chance to take a close up look at everyone's work.

I am busy working on securing our 2024 program year speakers, I have verbal yes's but not many contracts in hand. I am still looking for members to present at our January Then & Now program.

I collected 14 quilts for the Vet's Home in Union Grove and have delivered the quilts. They were very grateful for our continued support. I was told that the quilts go to new residents when they arrive.

Keep a lookout for the December newsletter where I hope to have a complete list of our 2024 programs.

Happy Holidays everyone!

- Regina Scott Brooks, VP Programs



WISCONSIN DEPARTMENT of VETERANS AFFAIRS

Tony Evers, Governor | James Bond, Secretary-designee

November 7, 2023

Lighthouse Quilters Guild C/O Regina Scott Brooks ginarsb@yahoo.com

To the Lighthouse Quilters Guild:



On behalf of the Members and staff of the Wisconsin Veterans Home, Union Grove, I want to personally thank you for donating 14 twin sized quilts for our Members. It is through generous contributions such as yours that we can enrich the quality of life for our Members and their spouses and provide an atmosphere that promotes camaraderie and lasting friendships.

Again, thank you so much for your generous contribution. Contributions are tax deductible to the fullest extent allowed by law. Please contact your accountant or tax professional for advice if needed. We invite you to visit our website www.wisvets.com to see how your contribution is making a difference in the lives of Veterans and also to find our upcoming volunteer opportunities and our current Wish List.

Sincerely,

Gerri Onesser MFBC, WATR, NAT

Terri Presser MT-BC, WMTR, NMT Activity Director and Volunteer Coordinator

Guild Meeting Minutes

October 30, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM. There were seven visitors at the meeting who went to the quilt show and came to see what our guild was all about.

Regina Scott Brooks announced our annual school house meeting where we have guild members present a technique used in quilting. She talked to members who are attending the meeting via Zoom, saying we are doing our best for our members who cannot attend in person, but there have been internet issues and we are trying to resolve them. She apologized to the people who were not able to see last month's meeting on Zoom because the internet kept shutting down.

Regina introduced the three presenters for the night. Judy Martin showed her cotton hand applique technique and showed us several beautiful quilts she had made. She also handed out her notes on hand applique. Autumn Latimore showed her wool hand applique technique and gave several pointers on thread, needles, and the difference between wool felt and felted wool. Vickie Madsen showed us an amazing upholstered folding chair and explained to us how she made the cover.

Pat Henningfeld asked Cecilia Johnson, our quilt show treasurer, to come up. Cecilia talked about why we have a show, how everyone in the guild has to work together to accomplish it, what works and what doesn't work. The raffle quilt made \$2,600; Boutique \$2,200; Raffle Baskets \$1,500; crayon challenge \$1,500; admissions \$3,000. After expenses, the profit was approximately \$4,000.

Autumn Latimore talked about the Holiday Party that will be on November 27th at the Reefpoint Brew House. The cost is \$25. There will be a cash bar. The time is 5:30 for drinks and socializing, dinner will be at 6:30. There will be door prizes. Instead of bringing food items for the Food Pantry, members are asked to bring cash or checks. Checks should be made out to "Racine Food Pantry." Discussion was had about the Tiny Homes for veterans, and whether or not the guild wants to direct donations to the Tiny Homes Marketplace next year. There was a motion to direct May and November cash to the Tiny Homes, then amended to May and October. It was decided not to make a formal motion at this meeting and we will re-visit this subject in January.

Nancy Larsen was called up to talk about the Holiday Raffle Quilt which was on display in the back of the room. Nancy Larsen, Mary Risler and Darlene Krueger made the quilt. Debbie Blaustein did the quilting. Tickets were in last month's newsletter and will also be in November newsletter. Only guild members can buy the tickets, which are one for \$2.00 or three for \$5.00. Tickets will also be sold at the Holiday party.

The new board members were introduced.

Regina said the Then and Now presentation will be at the January meeting, where members show several of their quilts to the guild from their first to their last and most current. Regina is looking for two more volunteers. She said we will need school house volunteers for next year. Regina is also looking to have a conversation with members about where they quilt. Please contact her if you're interested in participating in January's Then and Now, if you've got a skill you'd like to demonstrate at next year's school house presentation, of if you'd like to talk to her about where you quilt.

Regina also talked about making quilts for the Tiny House vets. The quilts will be for the vets, not the Tiny House they live in, and they will take the quilt with them when they leave the Tiny House. There are currently 12 houses that are occupied by eleven men and one woman.

Show and Tell included charity quilts for the vets that Regina collected.

54 people attended the meeting.

- Debbie Blaustein, Secretary

October Meeting Photos























October Show and Tell

Our busy members presented their gorgeous quilts to the membership at the October meeting: Linda Artmann, Kime Heller-Neal, Catherine Neal, Sue Lerch, Stacey Gavin, Linda Lewis, Rita Curry, Monica Bissen, Sandy Kruppstadt, and Maxine Omdahl.

























Lighthouse Quilters Guild















Reefpoint Brewhouse Monday, November 27

5:30 Social Hour, 6:30 buffet dinner

Come celebrate the holidays with a dinner and party!
Enjoy this event as we gather for an evening of fellowship and fun!



Something of interest

I am writing to see if my new novel "Scraps" would be of interest to members of your quilt guild. It was inspired by a hope quilt my mother made for my father while he was flying 32 missions in a B-17 bomber over Nazi Germany during WW II. She was pregnant with me at the time. It is now available in print on BookBaby Bookshop, Barnes & Noble or Amazon (slower delivery) or can be instantly downloaded as an e-book. It is a work of fiction suitable for anyone except children due to some violence but no bad words or explicit sexual content. I do think it is a good read and somewhat unique with a quilt as the connecting link.

Thanks for your consideration.

Sincerely, Dr. Ted M. Moore

Hospitality

Hospitality By the Numbers

67 and 53

We again showed up again for the Racine County Food Pantry! We donated 67 containers of canned meat, fish, and peanut butter -- and \$53 in cash donations! Thank you ladies for your generosity!

Our neighbors in need are so grateful for our caring and kindness.

70

That's how many people will be joining us for the LHQ Holiday Party!
Andddd.... Reefpoint Brewhouse has allowed us to extend our deadline! If you'd still like to attend, please send Autumn Latimore (that's me!) an email at autumnlatimore@gmail.com by Friday, November 24 and we can make arrangements for you to pay and attend!

We're expecting a lovely program, ladies! Remember we have cocktails with a cash bar at 5:30 pm and dinner begins at 6:30 pm.

3

Housekeeping items to remember:

- 1. Don't forget your monetary donation to the Racine County Food Bank. You can donate cash or with a check made out to the Racine County Food Bank. An envelope will be on each table for your donation andt will be collected at the end of the evening.
- 2. Don't forget to buy your raffle tickets for our lovely Christmas Raffle Quilt which will be on display and available for the winner to take home that evening!
 - 3. Be prepared to have some fun and enjoy one another!

Enthusiastically submitted,

- Autumn Latimore, Hospitality Chair

Historian

Thank you to all who have contributed information for our Historian's record. If you have had a quilt juried into any shows, entered the county or state fair, or participated in any other shows, please let me know.

Include where, when, what was entered (a picture would be wonderful), and if you won any awards.

It is so nice to have this as a record of our members' achievements.

- Sue Lerch, Historian

Charity Quilts for the Community

Nine quilts were given at the October meeting 3 for Foster Kids and 6 Wherever Needed! Thanks!

Four members will distribute quilts this year:

Nancy Larsen for Women's Resource Center Baby to Lap size--36x36 to 55x70, pieced, cheaters, fleece, crocheted and knitted items.

Regina Scott Brooks for Quilts for VA Home in Union Grove Twin size or a little larger but not much larger, fabrics can be either for men or women

Barbara Vallone for Quilts for the Community which includes:
All Saints NICU, Racine, and Children's Hospital, Milwaukee
Baby to Lap size--36x36 to 55x70
St. Monica's Home plus Habitat for Humanity and other local needs
Small Lap--45x50 to Nap Lap—55x70

Operation Snuggles – quilts for soldiers' children, Camp Serenity, and Wounded Warriors Baby to twin bed—36x36 to 60x75 ~COT SIZE FOR CAMP SERENITY 55x70 ish

TC Wiley for Foster Children's Project
Baby to Large Lap—40x40 to 55x70
Quilt size can range from 36 x36 to 60 x 75—see sizes above.
Please keep your biggest quilt to twin bed size.

THANK YOU!!! Nancy Larsen, Regina Scott Brooks, Barbara Vallone, and TC Wiley

Quilt Camps for 2023 and 2024

Lutherdale Retreats are January 10 to 14 and March 13 to 17.

We sew and sleep in the beautiful Hope Center and our meals are a short walk away in the Dining Hall. You can choose how many nights you stay and you must contact Lutherdale directly to register ~ 262-742-2352

St Iakovos Retreat is February 14 to 18 and right now it is FULL! There are openings for May 23-26 and September 4-8.

We sew, sleep AND eat in beautiful Tomaras Lodge

If you are interested in seeing ALL the camps in 2024, contact me for a two page copy of my Quilt Camp Flier and I will send it to you by e-mail. Thanks!!

Barbara Vallone. Call 262-639-8185 or qltingb@gmail.com

Crayon Challenge

OUR FINAL CONTRIBUTION to Bethany Apartments was \$1,267! THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO MADE A LITTLE QUILT and to those of you who added a little bit more to your total!! I hope everyone enjoyed this project.

Thank you, Pat!

After 5 years as president, Pat Henningfeld is turning over the reigns to Stevie Breit.

Pat has been an exemplary President and kept us alive through Covid! We may not have a guild today if not for Pat.

So, from all of us at Lighthouse Quilters, Happy Trails and Thank you for your leadership, your vision, your patience with Zoom, your humor and for your years of service to the guild.















Quilt Show Wrap Up

Lighthouse Legacies 23 was a huge success!

Thanks to the committee who worked tirelessly for more than a year and then three or more intense days. Thanks to all who created gorgeous quilts for us to showcase, those who dpmated items for the boutique, raffle, and crayon challenge, the vendors who supported us, the creators and marketers of the raffle quilt, and all of you who volunteered before, during and after the show—and some of you brought friends, family and husbands to help, too

Thank you!!!! Mary Wolter and Kitty Friend, co chairs

Entries, TC Wiley, Chair - This year we had 226 entries but after quilt check in, the number fell to 219 entries. Most of the quilts come from the Midwest. The Best of Show came from Virginia; several other entries came from Colorado.

Quilt Show Treasurer, Cecilia Johnson - I am busy from booking until the last bank statement for the show is finalized including all payments for receipts or bills submitted. Prize money is awarded in all 89 categories. After all the expenses, Lighthouse Legacies made a little more than \$4000!!!

Volunteers, Jean Veltman, Chair - 102 Volunteers in 225 shifts!! It was so wonderful on the day of the show, as people came to me and said (for example), "I'm available from 11-1:30 if you need anyone to fill in". I had NO no-shows and everything was well covered. LHQ you were AWESOME in supporting the quilt show.

Judging, Vicki Madsen, Chair - Thanks to all who donated time and energy to the judging process. This takes about 20 people for a day and half of fun, some physical work, (quilts get heavy) and time to make some new friends. WE GET TO TOUCH EVERY ITEM IN OUR SHOW. Our group moves, folds and refolds each quilt at least 5 times. We get to hear the judges comments up close and learn tips to improve our quilts.

Raffle, Sue Causey, Chair - Thank you to all who donated items for our first time raffle! I was thrilled at the generosity and creativity of all of you. We had more than 65 items donated which gave us 35 raffle items—everything from puzzles, fabric, wine, yarn notions, cooking/baking items, quilt kits, and more plus tickets, index cards, tables and cloths, and baskets! The raffle brought in about \$1500!!! Special thanks to my team—Leslie Fellion, Ellen Harrison, Phyllis Stengel, Laura Sanders and Joy Hay.

Quilt Show Set-up committee, Cecilia and Ray Johnson, chairs - We start early to clean and repair the racks in storage, arrange for delivery and pick up, set up the poles at the hall according to measurements on the lay out grid map on Thursday (3 hours with 11 volunteers), orient volunteers to hang the quilts delivered on Friday by the judging committee (4 hours with 30 volunteers), collect pillowcases for distribution on Sunday, help orient the take-down volunteers that dismantle the quilts for check out (approx. 1 hour with 24 volunteers), disassemble the racks for pick up and storage (2 hours with 6 volunteers). Thanks to all who volunteered!

Quilt Show Wrap Up, page 2

Concessions, Grace Kragness, Chair Thanks to the many volunteers who made table centerpieces, helped with organization and set up/take down of the concession area. We served two kinds of sandwiches, hot ham on bun and chicken salad on a croissant, chips. Cookies, soda, water and coffee.

Boutique, Yvonne Parks, Chair – Thanks to all who created and donated items to the Boutique. We had more than 600 items and sales of about \$2200! We have a few items left which will be sold elsewhere or will be held over until our next show in 2025.

Ribbons, Mary Bielefeldt, Chair I created, embroidered and sewed 120 ribbons—all by myself. Next time, I would like a co-chair!!!!

Crayon Challenge, Barbara Vallone, Chair – Thanks to all who made and those who purchased crayon quilts! We had 40 colorful quilts and were able to make a \$1267 donation to Bethany House. Thanks, also, to all the crayon challenge volunteers!

Kathy Lijewski, Raffle Quilt, Chair – Thanks to Sew and Save for donating the printing of the tickets! And thanks to all members who sold their allotted 25 tickets. All of those sales plus the sales during the show contributed about \$2600 to the guild.

The planning begins now for Lighthouse Legacies 2025

Hold the date: October 4-5!!!

Lighthouse Legacies 2023 Raffle Quilt Winner

The winner of the 2023 Raffle Quilt was our own Grace Gragness!

Congratulations, Grace!



What was your favorite quilt from Lighthouse Legacies 2023?

Of course there were so many that it is impossible to pick just one......but I am conducting my own personal survey as sort of a psychological/artistic study.

So, if you can't choose one, choose two....and tell me why it/they speak to you—is it color? design? workmanship? or something personal?and send it to me at Ihqsuecausey@hotmail.com.....send a picture or a description or name (so I can figure out which quilt you are talking about)—and I will share the resultsin a future newsletter I may or may not use your name so let me know if you want to remain anonymous.

Thanks! Sue Causey

Holiday Raffle Quilt



Holiday Quilt

You won't want to miss a chance to win this!

Ticket Price:
\$2.00 each
3 for \$5.00

Available to members only

Additional tickets will be available for sale at the Holiday Party on November 28.

Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:	Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:	Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:
Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:	Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:	Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:
Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:	Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:	Holiday Quilt Raffle ticket Name: Phone:

Quilt Show Ribbon Winners

Congratulations to the prize winners of **Lighthouse Legacies 2023!**

Best of Show

Class 7, Bed pieced Penny Powell, Dillwyn, Virginia Coral Reef

Best Hand quilted

Class 14, Wall applique Radiance Blooms Betty Suiter, Racine

Best Domestic Machine Quilted

Class 3, Bed Applique Joan Ledanski, Pleasant Prairie Lepidoptera Lallapalooza

Best Longarm quilted Judy Barnes, Racine Patchworthy

Modern Illusion Judge's choice #1 Yvonne Parks, Union Grove

Judge's choice #2 Vicki Madsen, Racine Hen House

Applique/Machine-self

1st Joan Ledanski, Pleasant Prairie Lepidoptera Lallapalooza 2nd Rachel Riley, Sturtevant 2020 Temperature Quilt

3rd Charity Pedersen, Racine Stories from growing up

Pieced/Machine-self

1st Penny Powell, Dillwyn, Virginia Coral Reef

2nd LuWayne Snow, Racine Stars in the Garden

3rd Joan Ledanski, Pleasant Prairie Cabin Flowers

Mary Wolter, Caledonia My Happy Place **Honorable Mention**

Pieced/Machine - other

1st My Civil War Tribute Marge Martin, Racine

2nd Judy Barnes, Racine Patchworthy 3rd Patricia Young, Salem **Ruby Sampler**

Dinner Plate Dahlia **Honorable Mention** Grace Kragness, Oak Creek

Modern-Self

1st Kim Voss, Bristol Let There Be Light 2nd

Vicki Madsen, Racine **Urban Sunsets**

3rd Cecilia Johnson, Racine Graceful

Honorable Mention Jacky Tomkins, Racine Garden Glow

Modern-Other

1st Yvonne Parks, Union Grove Modern Illusion

2nd Jennifer Raymond, Seattle, WA 30,000 Feet

3rd Kay Schroeder, Mequon **Escher Christmas Tree Honorable Mention** Janis Bretzel. Greendale President's Challenge

Ouist Show Ribbon Winners, page 2

Quut Si	iow Ribbon Winners	, page 2
Group 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Janis Bretzel, Greendale Saturday Sewers, Racine Vicki Madsen, Racine Stevie Breit, Racine	Teal Pizza Box Quilt Together Trellis Artful Sisters
Bags/Totes/Apparel 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Moriah Davis, Racine Linnet Henningfeld, Union Grove Colleen Schneider, Racine DeAnna Elsen, Bristol	Cathedral Windows Tote Bag Nesting Bags – on the Range Purse Set Pinky Pie
Lap - Other 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Barb Steberl, Mt Pleasant Dianne Benefiel, Kenosha Joy Hay, Racine Autumn Latimore, Racine	An Ode to Spring Solar Flare Batik Garden Rouge Reduced
Wall/Applique – Self 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Vicki Madsen, Racine Betty Suiter, Racine Mary Wolter, Caledonia Mary Piper, Racine	Hen House Radiance Blooms Where Love Grows Love Thy Neighbor
Wall/Applique - Other 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Diane Seymour, Racine Tammy Stray, Mt Pleasant Colleen Kechter, Racine Kathleen Fojtik, Racine	Botanical Bugs Woolie Christmas Gnomes A Year in Wool Purrfect
Pieced – Other 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Grace Gragness, Oak Creek Jacky Tomkins, Racine Cecilia Johnson, Racine Christine Tomayko, Kenosha	Silver Shoes Catch Me If You Can Poinsettia Elementz
Pieced – Self 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Mary Wolter, Caledonia Jennifer Raymond, Seattle, WA Moriah Davis, Racine Stevie Breit, Racine	Quilt Day Oh the Cities I've Seen Mini Kites Oscar
Miniature 1 st 2 nd 3 rd	Sandy Kruppstadt, Racine Mary Piper , Racine Kime Heller-Neal, Racine	Mother's Garden Cinnamon Sticks Fox in a Box

Quilt Show Ribbon Winners, page 3

Landscape/Pictorial 1 st 2 nd 3 rd	Mary Wolter, Caledonia Lorraine Mielke, Kenosha Jacky Tomkins, Racine	Sunflowers Yellow Coneflower Bird of Paradise
Crib/Toddler 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Yvonne Parks, Union Grove Mary Piper, Racine Susan James, Racine Joan Ledanski, Pleasant Prairie	The Birds Construction Limp on a Limb Wish Upon a Star
First Judged Entry 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Jacquie Michalski, Franklin Sandy Gast, Waukesha Linda Worman, Racine Jennifer Raymond, Seattle, WA	Oak Leaf Medley Tic-Toc Overlap Ubiquitous Stars of the Tour de France
Home Accessories 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Judy Barnes, Racine DeAnna Elsen, Bristol Mary Piper, Racine Colleen Kechter, Racine	Diamond Hexies Butterfly Garden - Pillow Evergreen Seaside Garden Table Mat
Lap-Self 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Vicki Madsen, Racine Mary Piper, Racine Grace Kragness, Oak Creek Robert Ignaszak, Waukesha	Swizzle Sticks Climbing Jacobs Ladder II Crimson Poppy Christmas Stars
Lighthouse Challenge 1 st 2 nd 3 rd Honorable Mention	Cecilia Johnson, Racine Grace Kragness, Oak Creek LuWayne Snow, Racine Yvonne Parks, Union Grove	Thankful for You Disappearing Dresdens Lady Bug Tea Dresden Flower
Youth (12 & less)-self 1 st 2 nd	JoAnna Bond, Mt Pleasant Finn Hogan, Baltimore, MD	Green Batik Rail Fence Autumn Trees
Youth (12 & less)-other 1 st	Joanna Bond, Mt Pleasant	The Sea & Me Snowball Quilt
Youth (13-17)-self 1 st 2 nd	Morgan Patterson, Mequon Cassandra Bond, Mt Pleasant	Morgan's 14 Hidden Mickey's Rail Fence Quilt



2024 Membership Form

ALL members, new and returning, must complete a membership form.

Dues are \$30

(checks made payable to Lighthouse Quilters Guild).

Your information will not be shared.

Bring this form and payment to the holiday party or before the January meeting--

Or mail it before February 15th to: Lighthouse Quilters Guild c/o Membership Vice-President PO Box 081153 Racine, WI 53408-1153

All members are asked to make one quilt a year for one of our charities

Name:			
Address:			
City	State	Zip	
Winter Address:			
Home Phone:	Cell Phone:		
E-mail address:			
Birthday: Month	Day		







Lighthouse Quilters Guild P. O. Box 081153 Racine, WI 53408-1153 www.lighthousequiltersguild.com



* 2 Christopher Columbus Causeway

Welcome Guests and new member!

Tracy Boscher, Jocasta Reed, Deja Williams, Jewel Jones, Doris Harris and new member Sandy Anderson (not pictured)









https://www.facebook.com/lighthousequiltersguild

Newsletter Editors/Website Coordinators

Sharon Matusevicius matusevicius@att.net

Sue Causey
LHQSueCausey@hotmail.com